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KSCPM CONGRATULATES 

SUSAN G. SMITH 
 

 
 

Susan G. Smith, Society member and past -president, was 
elected by retired and active Kentucky Retirement Systems 
(KRS) members to a four - year term on the KRS Board of 
Trustees.  Susan, who garnered the most votes statewide 
among the candidates, was sworn in at the April annual 
Board meeting.  She is serving as chair of the Human 
Resources Committee, and serves on the Disability and 
Administrative Appeals, and Retiree Health Plan Committees 
of the KRS Board. 
 
A retiree for five years, Susan rejoined state government as 
Director of Human Resources Management for 3000+ 
employees of the Labor, Energy and Environment, and 
Public Protection Cabinets.  This consolidated HR office is 
the only one of its kind in state government. 
 
The Society’s Board and its members extend 
CONGRATULATIONS to Susan.  Those of us who know 
Susan know that she brings a lot of intelligence, knowledge, 
ability, and experience to any job that she takes on.  We 
know that our future KRS retirement is in very responsible 
and capable hands. 
 
When speaking to her about being elected, she responded: 
 
“I consider it an honor to represent the KRS members, and 
greatly appreciate their support.”  
 

 
 

 
Pat Bryan was sworn in as Vice-President of the Bluegrass West 

Chapter of the Kentucky Public Retirees on June 15. 

 
 
 

Kentucky Society of Certified Public Managers® Board 
Minutes 

February 8, 2010 
Department of Financial Institutions 

11:30am – 1:00pm 
 
 
The Board meeting was called to order by President Ande 
Godsey on February 8, 2010.  The meeting was held in 
Frankfort, Kentucky. 
 
The following were in attendance: Ande Godsey, Larry 
Totten, Robinil Jameson, Margaret Puckett, Carmen Bishop, 
Sheila Gerkin, Katy Cave, Tom Stratton, Lynn Keeling, 
Cassidy Connell, and Jennifer Woods.   
 
Presentation of Minutes:  Secretary Tom Stratton 
presented a copy of the December 8, 2009 Board minutes 
for review and approval.  Katy Cave made a motion to 
accept the minutes and Robinil Jameson seconded the 
motion.  The motion carried.   
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Larry Totten presented the 
February 8, 2010 Treasurers report.  The KSCPM checking 
account balance is $9,163.28.  Larry stated that a CD 
recently rolled over.  The Treasurer’s Report lists three CDs 
with the following balances: $2,200.98, $2,178.72, and 
$2,077.92.  Robinil Jameson made a motion to accept the 
Treasurer’s Report and Carmen Bishop seconded the 
motion.  The motion carried.   
 
Committee Reports 
 
Membership Committee:  Robinil Jameson requested a 
motion to give something, such as luggage tags, to members 
for renewing.  Katy Cave suggested green tote bags.  
Carmen Bishop made a motion to spend no more than $250 
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on these renewal gifts.  Katy seconded the motion.  The 
motion carried.  Robinil Jameson stated that she is working 
on new brochures.   
 
Program Committee:  Jennifer Woods stated that the May 
seminar would be at the History Center in Frankfort.  She 
asked for suggestions for seminar gifts.  Katy Cave made a 
motion that at $500 cap be placed on the gift spending.  
Jennifer Woods seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  
Ande Godsey asked for ideas for guest speakers for the May 
seminar.  Suggestions were Julian Carroll, Crit Luallen, and 
Kentucky Joe.  Ande also asked for theme ideas.  
Suggestions were "motivation" and "attitude."  Jennifer 
Woods asked everyone to email their seminar ideas to her at 
JenniferL.Woods@ky.gov.  Jennifer also asked the 
committee to consider door prizes.   
 
Finance Committee:  Carmen Bishop asked for the number 
of current KSCPM members.  Robinil Jameson said that she 
would email the numbers to Carmen.  Carmen will use these 
numbers to work on the current budget.   
 
Publications & Publicity Committee:   Robinil Jameson 
asked the Board members to contribute more articles for the 
newsletter.  She said that she isn’t getting very many and 
she is using more pictures than she wants.   
 
Legislative Update:  Robinil Jameson stated that there 
weren’t very many bills moving at this time due to a decrease 
in funds.   
 
GSC Update:  Katy Cave distributed the Certified Public 
Manager® Program Annual Report to Board members.  Katy 
stated that there have been 1,204 KCPM graduates since 
the program’s inception.  Katy stated the KCPM Program is 
currently on hiatus and is not accepting new applicants, 
although those who are currently in the program will finish as 
scheduled.  Three groups will finish this year.  The last 
graduation will likely occur in November 2010.   
 
New Business:  Ande Godsey stated that there was no new 
business. 
 
The Board meeting was adjourned.    
 
 
Minutes submitted by, 
Tom Stratton 
2010 KSCPM Secretary 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Treasurer’s Report 
Variance to Budget 

April 15, 2010 
 

Income: 
      Member Dues $1,810.00 
      Bank Interest 2.20 
  $1,812.20 
Total Receipts  $1,812.20 
 
 
Expenses: 
      Website 450.00 
       AACPM Dues 1,060.00 

       Lunch Events 58.14 
       Printing & Postage 196.57 
       Purchase of Mdse 10.28 
       Misc 40.00 
 
Total Expenses    $1,814.99 
Net Income  (2.79) 
Beginning Balance  ** 7,756.79 
Ending Balance   ++  7,754.00 
   
 
 
** CD’s -  $2,200.98 @ 0.900% 
                $2,1178.72 @ 2.60% 

$2,072.92 @ 1.750% 
 
++ Includes  $5,000/2010 projected Oklahoma Conference  
      HOD expenses 
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Spring Professional Seminar 

 

 
 
The Kentucky Society of Certified Public Managers® 
(KSCPM) held its annual Professional Seminar at the 
Kentucky History Center in Frankfort, Kentucky, on May 25. 
The theme of the seminar was “Successful Leadership with 
Limited Resources.”  

Fran L. Wilkinson Scholarship  
 The speakers included State Auditor of Public Accounts, Crit 

Luallen, who said responsibility is the key work in conducting 
audits and oversight of boards.  Ms. Luallen was a speaker 
at the KSCPM Spring Luncheon in March, 2003 and she 
continues to focus on ways to improve government 
management and efficiency. 

Two $750.00 educational scholarships will be awarded at the 
22nd Annual AACPM Professional Development Conference 
to be held in Oklahoma City, Oklahoma on October 17-19, 
2010.  The scholarship is available to all members of the 
Academy who are enrolled in a college program that 
prepares them for a career in public management.  
Applicants must submit an application form and two letter of 
recommendation. 

 
Jeff Jasper explored the seminar theme with five points to 
aid mangers: 

  Words of Affirmation – “thank you”, “good job”, etc 
The scholarship is named for Fran Wilkinson, an early leader 
in CPM.  Fran was dedicated to professional and adult 
education.  She was president of the Georgia Society in 
1983 and chair of the National CPM Consortium in 1987.  
Fran died unexpectedly on June 6, 1990.  On April 30, 1994 
the House of Delegates voted unanimously to name the 
Academy’s annual scholarship “The Fran L. Wilkinson 
Memorial Scholarship” as a token of remembrance, affection, 
and esteem. 

 Quality Time – setting aside time to meet with 
employees 

 Receiving Gifts – small gesture of appreciation, 
(having a birthday gathering once a month) 

 Acts of Service – assisting others  
 Physical Touch – a hand gesture, pat on the back 

 
KSCPM member and GSC instructor, Katy Cave, opened 
her session by having participants engage in ‘behavioral 
shopping” and interviewing each other to determine ‘who are 
you”? 

 
In 2007, KSCPM member Patrick Brown of the Department 
of Criminal Justice was awarded one of two scholarships 
awarded yearly by the Academy for continuing education; 
and in 2008 KSCPM member Rebecca Conley of the 
Department of Financial Institutions was awarded a 
scholarship. 

 
KSCPM members may be familiar with one of our 
speakers—Rodger Bingham (Kentucky Joe), who appeared 
on the hit TV show Survivor: The Australian Outback. 
Rodger currently serves as the Deputy Executive Director of 
the Office of Agricultural Marketing and Product Promotion 
for the state of Kentucky. He spoke about farm safety and 
the importance of helmets when operating four-wheelers.  
Rodger travels extensively in Kentucky promoting agriculture 
and speaking to schoolchildren about living a healthy 
lifestyle.  

 
The 2010 committee chairperson and application deadline 
for the 2010 scholarship nominations will be posted on the 
AACPM website. 
 
http://www.cpmacademy.org/pdf/Scholarship. 
 

 
жжжжжжжж жжжжжжжж Each seminar attendee received a tote bag with the KSCPM 

logo. During the registration period and after lunch, they had 
time to tour the exhibits at the History Center or visit the 
various booths in the resource area, before the next session 
began. People visited with exhibitors that included, the 
Kentucky Retirement System, Libraries and Archives, and 
State Parks.  Each of these groups were on hand to answer 
questions and provide information on their programs.  The 
seminar concluded with a drawing for door prizes. 

 
 

22nd Annual 
AACPM Professional Development Conference 

Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 
October 17-19, 2010 

 
http://www.events.oucpm.org/aacpmconference 

http://www.cpmacademy.org/pdf/Scholarship
http://www.events.oucpm.org/aacpmconference
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Scenes from KSCPM 2010 Seminar 
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Scenes from KSCPM 2010 Seminar 
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Kentucky Society Year 2010 Calendar – Dates to Remember 

 
 
 

Summer Luncheon – July 8, 2010 
Department of Criminal Justice Training, EKU, Richmond, KY 

 
AACPM Professional Development Conference – September 20-22, 2010 

Oklahoma City, OK 
 

Fall Luncheon – October, 2010 
Date & Location TBA, Frankfort, KY 

 
KSCPM Annual Membership Meeting – December, 2010 

Kentucky Higher Education Assistance Authority Bldg – Frankfort, KY 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The mission of the Kentucky Society of Certified Public Managers® is to establish, promote, enhance, and 
recognize the management profession through comprehensive training, networking, professional growth, and 

ethical standards of behavior; to promote service consistent with efficient and effective management 
practices; and to demonstrate vision and competence in professional management. 
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KSCPM 2010 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
Ande Godsey, CPM 

President 
 
 

   
 
                Jennifer Woods, CPM                                                    Larry Totten, CPM                                           Thomas Stratton, CPM 
                 President-Elect                                                                   Treasurer                                                          Secretary 
Ande Godsey 
 

President ande.godsey@ky.gov 859-622-8052 

Jennifer L. Woods  President-Elect jenniferl.woods@ky.gov 502-210-5400 
 

Thomas Stratton Secretary tom.stratton@ky.gov 859-622-8105 
 

Larry Totten Treasurer larry.totten@ky.gov 502-564-8110 
 

Sherman Bowman Immediate Past 
President 

st_bowman@yahoo.com 270-528-7937 
 

Katy Cave GSC Liaison katy.cave@ky.gov 502-564-8170 
 

Margaret Puckett Election Committee margaret.puckett@ky.gov 502-564-9698 
 

Jennifer L. Woods Program Committee   jenniferl.woods@ky.gov 502-210-5400 
 

Robinil H. Jameson Membership 
Committee 

RHJCPM@aol.com 502-875-5466 

Carmen Bishop Finance Committee carmen.bishop@ky.gov 502-573-3390 
 

Tony Smith Awards Committee anthony.smith@ky.gov 
 

502-564-2320 

    
KSCPM Web Page http://www.KSCPM.org 

 
POB 42 
Frankfort, KY 
40602-0042 

AACPM Web Page http://www.cpmacademy.org  
 

mailto:ande.godsey@ky.gov
mailto:jenniferl.woods@ky.gov
mailto:tom.stratton@ky.gov
mailto:larry.totten@ky.gov
mailto:st_bowman@yahoo.com
mailto:katy.cave@ky.gov
mailto:margaret.puckett@ky.gov
mailto:jenniferl.woods@ky.gov
mailto:RHJCPM@aol.com
mailto:carmen.bishop@ky.gov
mailto:anthony.smith@ky.gov
http://www.kscpm.org/
http://www.cpmacademy.org/
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